










Safety and Security 
  

We contracted with the Madison Police Department for two Special Duty Police Officers 

to be at the parade site. We have the help of one or more Police Explorer Scouts to help 

man the barricades and with crowd control. We also have multiple other volunteers to 

help with crowd control. We have applied for a State Facility Use permit application with 

the Wisconsin Capitol Police. 

  

Notification of Event for Alder, Businesses, and Residents 
  

We will have radio and TV announcements of the event, we post flyers at many public 

bulletin boards (and hope to have them placed in the city kiosks around the square), We 

have a permit for a banner over Campus Dr. Most of these item will come into play in the 

two weeks prior to the event. 

  

I will be contacting the appropriate city alder within the next couple of days, probably by 

email. 

  

I have attached a copy of last years poster as this years is not yet printed, but it will be 

substantially similar. 

  

Recycling Plan 
  

The parade committee does not sell nor distribute any materials destined for either 

recycling or landfill. 
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